
WAC 314-24-210  Return of wine by retailer—Replacement—Condi-
tions.  No wine shall be returned by any retail licensee to any wine 
distributor except as herein provided.

(1) Wine which is not in a salable condition may be returned by a 
retail licensee to the wine distributor from whom purchased, provided 
it is immediately replaced by the wine distributor with an identical 
quantity, type and brand of wine: Provided, That if the brand of wine 
is not presently in the wine distributor's stock and is not available 
to the distributor in the immediate future, a cash refund may be made 
to the retail licensee upon the approval of the board first being ob-
tained.

(a) Every wine distributor shall maintain on the licensed prem-
ises for a period of three years complete records of all refunds and 
exchanges made under this section including an inventory of unsalable 
wine returned to such distributor by any retail licensee.

(b) Such unsalable wine which requires reconditioning or destruc-
tion shall be returned by the wine distributor to the domestic winery 
which manufactured or produced the same, or to the importer who impor-
ted such wine. When wine which has been returned to a domestic winery 
by any person for reconditioning or destruction has been assembled at 
the winery, a complete inventory in duplicate of unsalable wine shall 
be filed with the board by the winery with a request that inspection 
be made of the returned wine before the reconditioning process or de-
struction is started. When wine has been returned by the distributor 
to the importer who imported such wine, a complete inventory of said 
wine shall be filed in duplicate with the board by the importer with a 
request that inspection be made of the returned wine before the wine 
is destroyed or returned to the out-of-state manufacturer.

(c) Wine which is not in a salable condition and has been re-
turned to a domestic winery or importer by a distributor may be re-
placed by the supplier with an identical quantity, type, and brand of 
wine: Provided, That if the brand of wine is not presently in the 
winery or importer's stock and is not available to the supplier in the 
immediate future, a cash refund or credit may be made to the distribu-
tor by the supplier. Credit extended for the return of product should 
be noted on a separate document from the original invoice. Except as 
provided herein, no other adjustment, by way of a cash refund or oth-
erwise, shall be made by the winery or wine distributor.

(2) Wine may be returned by a retail licensee or by a governmen-
tal agency who has seized the same to the wine distributor selling 
such wine in the event the retailer goes out of the business of sell-
ing wine at retail or has their license changed to a wine restricted 
license, and in such case a cash refund may be made upon return of the 
wine, provided that consent of the board is first had and obtained.

(3) Wine different from that ordered which has been delivered in 
error to a retail licensee may be returned to a wine distributor and 
either replaced with that wine which was ordered or a cash refund may 
be made upon the approval of the board first being obtained: Provided, 
That the error in delivery shall be discovered and corrected within 
eight days of the date the delivery was made.

(4) A distributor may return salable wine to a Washington winery 
provided the winery reimburses the distributor for the cost of the 
wine plus the wine tax which was paid by the distributor. The winery 
will then put any wine returned from a distributor into their tax paid 
area at the winery.
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[Statutory Authority: RCW 66.08.030 and 66.28.320. WSR 10-01-090, § 
314-24-210, filed 12/16/09, effective 1/16/10. Statutory Authority: 
RCW 66.08.030, 15.88.030, 19.126.020, 66.04.010, 66.08.180, 66.16.100, 
66.20.010, 66.20.300, 66.20.310, 66.24.150, 66.24.170, 66.24.185, 
66.24.200, 66.24.206, 66.24.210, 66.24.230, 66.24.240, 66.24.244, 
66.24.250, 66.24.375, 66.24.380, 66.24.395, 66.24.400, 66.24.420, 
66.24.425, 66.24.440, 66.24.450, 66.24.455, 66.24.495, 66.24.540, 
66.28.010, 66.28.040, 66.28.050, 66.28.170, 66.28.180, 66.28.190, 
66.28.200, 66.28.310, 66.44.190, 66.44.310, 66.98.060 and 82.08.150. 
WSR 98-18-097, § 314-24-210, filed 9/2/98, effective 10/3/98. Statuto-
ry Authority: RCW 66.08.030. WSR 87-16-003 (Order 227, Resolution No. 
236), § 314-24-210, filed 7/23/87; WSR 86-24-029 (Order 204, Resolu-
tion No. 213), § 314-24-210, filed 11/25/86. Statutory Authority: RCW 
66.08.030 and 66.98.070. WSR 82-17-022 (Order 109, Resolution No. 
118), § 314-24-210, filed 8/9/82; Order 5, § 314-24-210, filed 8/7/69, 
effective 9/8/69; Rule 83, filed 6/13/63.]
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